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“CLEAR TO CLOSE” ATTITUDE
Every SFI employee needs to have a “Clear to Close” attitude in the approach to every loan, from the first contact of a potential borrower, right through processing and closing. The “Clear to Close” concept is simple: Always approach the borrower and the entire lending process with an eye toward solving any potential problems as you proceed through the process and ahead of time if possible. The earlier in the process potential problems are identified and addressed, the better! It’s a simple process: complete the Reverse Mortgage Application Checklist on each and every loan and the processor will be able to move your loan quickly through processing. Using a “Clear to Close” attitude will always move your loans through faster and cleaner. It’s your mortgage business, and we are empowering you with the control to guide it successfully. 

The Checklists

Loan officers and processors need to complete the checklists on each and every loan for the same reason: to insure compliance and quality control with “Clear to Close” attitude. Agreed, the consequences of forgetting something in our business won’t kill us, but it can certainly turn the process into a frustrating and slow process! It’s simple, identify the problems in the beginning so you can start solving them in the beginning. Handing problems over to a processor just slows everybody’s loans. You don’t want your loans slowed by another LO’s failure to identify a problem and vice versa. Just remember two things, in our business there is no truth in the concept that “it’s not my problem”, and once you turn a loan over to someone else, you are no longer in complete control. Make the right decisions while you are in complete control and you will virtually control the process!

The SFI online Documents Page

Click on the [image: image2.bmp] logo on any page of the information website www.srfreedom.com and familiarize yourself with everything on the Documents page. Any new revisions will be dated, so you can update to the new information as it appears. Periodically check to see if you need to update the Reverse Mortgage Application Checklist or the Processing Steps Memo. We are trying to make it possible to solve any problem or answer any questions by utilizing the information page first. See also the ANSWERS page.

Expect the processor to tell you they need your checklist to be able to process your loan. Also, the processor follows the “Processing Steps Using a Clear to Close Attitude” found on the website. Reviewing it will let you understand exactly what is happening with your loans.
Calling the processor. Senior Freedom Inc. has what is designated as “quiet time” for the processor. The processor will not take calls from loan officers until after 1pm to allow them time to concentrate on all the loans they are working. Do not call before 1pm unless you have a closing scheduled for that day and there is a closing issue. If you have a problem that you feel is important enough to talk to a processor immediately send a text message describing the urgency and they will return your call if they can’t address it in a return text.
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